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GREAT DENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Council met on 12th March and we were pleased to welcome 6 members of the public.  It is very heartening to find more people coming along to find out what is happening and to contribute their ideas and views.
We discussed the tree planting project which we are planning to undertake.  The Council hopes to plant avenues of trees between the A428 roundabout and the landscaped Great Denham roundabout.  Some delay is being caused whilst we find out where any services are located as we can’t do any digging or planting until this is established.
The location of the community hall was again discussed as the developers are keen to get started on the building, but don’t seem so keen to locate it where we think it will best suit our community ie next to the school so that facilities can be shared and administration be cost effective.  I will keep you updated. 
Our internal auditor was present at the meeting to remind us of our responsibilities and start the annual process of audit which comes around every year at this time.  It often seems that this process is no sooner finished than we have to start again for the next year!
We have, as previously noted, had complaints about inconsiderate parking in Greenkeepers Road, and also problems with speeding.  I am planning to meet with the Highways department to talk about what measures might be introduced to ameliorate these issues.
The building of a Great Denham primary school is proceeding at a rate of knots and the steel framework is nearly complete. There will be a topping out ceremony on the 28th March at 2:00pm. This will be attended by the Mayor and Chief Executive of Bedford Borough Council. Our new Head Teacher, Denise Burgess, will also attend. Following on from that the Mayor will "open" the new gateway feature recently unveiled on the GD roundabout.
The Jubilee celebrations are getting closer and I can confirm that a marquee and a bouncy castle assault course have already been booked for the occasion.  A community picnic will be held on the kick about area at the bottom of Mercia Road, followed by traditional races and competitions.  We still need to find a DJ to provide some music and if anyone knows someone who does face painting please let us know (gdclerk@hotmail.co.uk ).  Full details of the event will be advertised on our notice boards and the website www.greatdenham.bedsparishes.gov.uk.  The Jubilee Committee will meet again on 21st March and I will update you with our plans next month.
Following previous successful events another two craft workshops are planned for the Easter holidays and half term.  The dates are 5th April and 7th June from 10am to noon.  Full details will, as usual, be available on the notice boards and website.
You may be interested to know that the petition by some Kempston residents (mentioned in my previous Bulletin articles) to change the parish boundary was considered by the Borough’s General Purposes Committee.  The Committee said that as the boundary was set by the Secretary of State they did not have the authority to make any such change.  To authorise any change would require a Community Governance Review.   This would need the signatures of around 1500 Kempston electors and cost approximately £6000.  We hope that no further action will be taken which would cost the taxpayers’ money, but we will keep you advised.

The next Parish Council meeting will take place at 7.30pm on 14th May in The Bedford Golf Club.  This will be both the Annual Parish Meeting, at which I will report on the Council’s work during the past twelve months, and the Annual Parish Council Meeting at which the Chairman is elected.  I hope you will come and join us.  

Kind regards
Jim Weir – Chairman Great Denham Parish Council
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